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Abstract: On June 24, 1998 the Delaware River Basin Commission (DRBC) issued a water withdrawal permit to Nestle Waters, North America, Inc. for the withdrawal of up to 300,000 gallons per day (gpd) from Hoffman Springs, which form the headwaters of Ontelaunee Creek which is located in Lehigh County in southeastern Pennsylvania. This stream is inhabited by an excellent wild brook trout population as well as naturally reproducing brown trout.  In comments on the 1998 permit application, the Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission recommended that a passby flow of 437,800 gpd be included as a condition of the permit.  This recommendation was based on an analysis using the Pennsylvania Instream Flow Model; a computer model that was developed from PHABSIM analyses conducted on numerous wild trout streams throughout Pennsylvania.  The recommended passby flow would limit trout habitat impacts to no greater than 5% on a mean annual basis based on the model.  The DRBC did not accept the PFBC recommendations and instead issued the permit with a passby condition of 130,000 gpd.  In addition to the passby flow condition, DRBC required that biological sampling be conducted on Ontelaunee Creek for five years and that an IFIM study be conducted on the stream.  This study was completed in 2002, and additional data was collected in 2003. The biological sampling results, and comparisons of the biological sampling results with both the IFIM study and the Pennsylvania Instream Flow Model analysis results will be discussed in this presentation.  How these results influenced action on the permit renewal will also be discussed.

